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Notice Concerning the Possibility of Interruption of Instruction Due to an Emergency:  
While it is the goal of Arkansas State University to offer face-to-face classes for its on-campus 
programs, the university recognizes that in the event of emergency it may become necessary to 
shift courses into hybrid or online delivery modes.  The recent experience of the COVID-19 
pandemic made this necessary; however, the same need to shift could be the product of other 
natural or civil disasters, and could be for short or extended periods of time.  To prepare, this 
means nearly every course offered will have a component where high-speed, reliable internet 
access is essential to course success. Other technology such as web cameras or specific software 
may be required by instructors to facilitate remote instruction (please consult the A-State Internet 
and Technical Services website for more details). Students are strongly encouraged to secure 
broadband access they can use for the semester either on or off campus.  In the event of the need 
to change the mode of instruction, A-State will endeavor to keep as many on-campus facilities 
and support areas open as possible dependent on the circumstances of the emergency. 
Please remember, all official notifications are made through your official A-State email 
account, the university website, and Blackboard Learn. You are responsible for checking 
your university email to ensure you receive the latest updates regarding this course. 


